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Chapter 4824
James glanced at the bureau chief and said lightly:

“If you can give my client enough humanitarian treatment,”

“I can temporarily not notify the media about this matter,”

“But I reserve the right to notify the media.”

When the sub-director heard this, the whole person finally breathed a sigh of
relief and said quickly:

“If this is the case, then we will immediately arrange for Ms. Ma to go to the
doctor!”

James said blankly: “You don’t need to arrange for medical treatment.”

“The hospital you arranged is not worthy of Ms. Ma’s distinguished status.”

“I will arrange for Ms. Ma to go to the best private hospital in New York for
treatment.”

The branch chief said embarrassedly, “Mr. White,”

“Our police department doesn’t have such a high budget and arranges
suspects,”

“To go to top private hospitals for medical treatment…”

James snorted disdainfully and said lightly:
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“You do not need to worry about all the expenses for Ms. Ma’s medical
treatment, it is all borne by my client.”

The head of the branch was nervous for a while, and thought to himself,

“According to what Mad Dog White said, he should have been entrusted by
others to help Elaine get off the crime,”

“And his client must be a rich and powerful local tycoon.”

“Is there really a very powerful person behind her?”

Thinking of this, he felt even more uneasy in his heart,

So he could only sneer and say: “Mr. White, according to the regulations,”

“Even if you arrange for Ms. Ma to go to another hospital,”

“We must send police officers to accompany you.”

“You also know that Ms. Ma is now a criminal suspect in the legal sense and
we cannot let her out of our sight.”

James said coldly: “I don’t need you to remind me of this most basic legal
common sense,”

“But you police officers, as defenders of the fairness and justice of the law,”

“Openly flout the provisions of the law and the sanctity of human rights. It is
extremely disappointing!”

The branch chief’s face turned red and white, and he said embarrassingly,
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“Mr. White’s criticism is very right, and I will definitely urge my subordinates to
get rid of these previous bad habits!”

James ignored him, looked at Elaine, and said softly in Chinese:

“Ms. Ma, I will take you to the hospital later,”

“And I will arrange the best single ward for you at the hospital.”

“It will definitely give you a therapeutic environment comparable to a five-star
hotel.”

When Elaine heard this, she was relieved and said quickly, “Oh, thank you so
much, Mr. Lawyer!”

James said very seriously: “Ms. Ma, I will be your personal lawyer and your
personal assistant from now on,”

“So you don’t have to be so polite to me.”

Elaine did not expect that James, who was able to scare the entire police
station to pale face, is so polite to her.

She couldn’t help sighing in her heart:

“I really didn’t expect my good son-in-law, Charlie, to be so powerful.”

“Even in New York, he can have such a strong network,”

“And it was arranged for me with just one phone call.”
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“It seems that I have such a powerful lawyer this time. I should be able to get
out…”

At this time, James continued: “By the way, Ms. Ma, after you arrive at the
hospital,”

“Your personal freedom may be restricted to the ward,”

“Because the police will follow us there, and I hope you don’t mind.”

Elaine said without hesitation: “I don’t mind, of course I don’t mind!”

“As long as I don’t stay in this kind of place, I can do anything!”

When Elaine went to the hospital accompanied by James, Charlie was on his
way to New York.

James reported the situation to Douglas in a timely manner,

And Douglas reported the situation to Charlie immediately.

According to James, he can apply for Elaine for one to two days of hospital
treatment at most,

But after the hospital treatment is over, Elaine must attend the preliminary
hearing.
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